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Parent School Support Committee 
Tuesday, Oct. 19/21, 6:30pm – 7:30 
1.  Welcome and introductions 5 minutes
Agenda was approved, motion carried. 
2. Chair/Vice-Chair, appointment of a recorder 

Erin Hardy- chair
Tara English- recorder
3.  PSSC orientation PowerPoint
· Reviewed PowerPoint and briefly discussed. 
4. Principal Report - Kurt Stiles
10 minutes
· It has been a great start to the year at Montgomery Elementary. It was disappointing that we had to go back to the classroom bubbles. We tried to find a way to hybrid, but it just didn’t work. We’re hoping that bubbles don’t last the full year. 
· We have decided to do spirit/themed days- one per month on Fridays. Oct. 29 will be “Dress up as your favourite character” day this year. 

· $3100 was raised for Terry Fox this year. The Terry Fox foundation has recognized MSES as a top contributing school. Mr. Smith, our PE teacher, does a lot to promote this cause. 
·  Kindergarten teachers will be sending home an interim report with a focus on learning habits this year. 
· A whole school virtual Remembrance Day ceremony will be happening. There will be songs, poems, etc. 
· We are working on creating a sensory room in the school. One of our parents owns a company called, “Beyond Behavior”. They have been helping with this and are currently working on a mural for this room. 
· Home and School is sponsoring lunch and winter clothes for some students in need. 
· Deserves praise ceremony- Student of the month t-shirts have been ordered with the profit from hot lunch sales. There are enough t-shirts for two per class for the next 8-9 months. Various sizes have been ordered. 

· Popcorn Fridays is tabled for now. We are looking into the possibility of adult employees or volunteers (Covid regulations dependent) helping with the popcorn and offering it to a grade or two at a time. 
5. New Business
12 minutes
· We inquired about paving the driveway in the spring. This concern will be brought back to the DEC.
· We are deciding what to tackle this year. Reading comprehension has come up as a potential area of focus. Staff has talked about some ways to involve parents in supporting reading comprehension from home. This may be something that we explore further at a future meeting.  
6. DEC Report – Miriam 
· There are DEC representative vacancies. They are waiting to hear back from Dominic Cardy about potential reps. An invitation was put out to students in grade 12 who would like to be considered as a DEC representative. Over 18 students expressed interest in participating. 
· Priorities have been set for this year. The DEC plans to prioritize supporting mental health for students and staff, as well as recognizing indigenous culture. Another priority involves looking into the infrastructure (for example, ventilation systems) in our aging buildings. 
· Two DEC members are returning members. They are trying to connect with PSSCs right away. 
· Miriam, our DEC rep, will raise the question around paving the parking lot and will bring up our new sensory room at the next meeting. 
7. Schedule remaining meetings.
The following meetings have been scheduled: 
Nov 30th 

January 25th
March 1st

April 5th
May 17

June TBD
